KILLINGLY HOUSING AUTHORITY

BIRCHWOOD TERRACE
JAN. 19, 2016
MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEETING 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Vice-Chairman Jacobi.
1.
Roll Call:  Present was Robert Loiselle, Philip Stedman, Eileen Page and Andrea Jacobi.  Roxanne Pappas was absent with notice.  Also present was Carol Greene, Executive Director.  Ed Grandelski, Town Council Liaison, arrived at 7:45 PM. 
1a.
Election of Officers:


The office of Chairman was filled in January, 2014 for a term of three years thru December, 2016.

It was moved by Philip Stedman, seconded by Eileen Page, to nominate Robert Loiselle as Vice Chairman.  Mr. Loiselle declined.  Motion by Robert Loiselle, seconded by Eileen Page, to nominate Andrea Jacobi as Vice Chairman.  Motion by Robert Loiselle, seconded by Philip Stedman, to nominate Eileen Page as Secretary.  Motion by Eileen Page, seconded by Robert Loiselle, to nominate Philip Stedman as Treasurer.  Motion by Eileen Page, seconded by Philip Stedman, to nominate Robert Loiselle as Assistant Treasurer.  There being no other nominations, the vote was called and was unanimous to elect the slate of officers as presented.
2.
It was moved by Robert Loiselle, seconded by Philip Stedman, to approve the


minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Town of Killingly Housing Authority held


on Dec. 15, 2015.  The vote to approve the minutes was unanimous.

 3.
It was moved by Eileen Page, seconded by Robert Loiselle, to approve as presented the Treasurer’s Report for Dec., 2015 for Maple Courts and Birchwood Terrace.  The vote to accept the report passed unanimously.
4.    
It was moved by Robert Loiselle, seconded by Eileen Page, to approve as 

presented the Treasurer’s Report for Dec., 2015 for Maple Courts II.  Motion 
was unanimously approved.

 5.     
It was moved by Philip Stedman, seconded by Eileen Page, to approve the
Section 8 Financial and Activity Reports for Dec., 2015.   Motion was 
unanimously approved.
6.        The Executive Director discussed a situation regarding the emergency alarm and red lights at the Maple Court elderly complex.  The Killingly Fire Marshall informed the Director that there is a need for a white light in addition to the red as red indicates fire, not a medical emergency.  The Director informed the Board that she is in the process of receiving a quote for the work necessary to accomplish this change and would report back to them.  Mr. Loiselle questioned the Fire Marshall’s account regarding Fire Codes for red/white lights and requested the 
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Director obtain this ruling in black and white prior to any commitment.  She briefly spoke to agenda items #13b (Section 8 Admin Plan) and #13c (Maple Court II’s request for grant funds) and also advised the Board that the two court cases for eviction are scheduled for Jan. 29, 2016 and Feb. 5, 2016.  The Director was thanked for her report.
6a.
A motion was made by Eileen Page, seconded by Robert Loiselle, to accept the Resident Service Coordinator’s report as written.  Motion passed unanimously.
7.
Motion by Eileen Page, seconded by Robert Loiselle, to accept the Congregate Housing Manager’s report as written.  Motion passed unanimously. 
8.     
Ed Grandelski, Town Council Liaison, reported on the progress of the new Town Counsel and also advised of the reappointment of Robert Loiselle to the Housing Authority for another five year term.  He informed the board of the donation of land to the Town at the Cat Hollow Park.  Mr. Grandelski was thanked for his report.
 9.
Citizen’s Comments: None
10.     
Commissioners’ Comments:  None

11.       Communications:  None
12.
Old Business:  None
13.       New Business:
a.  Motion by Robert Loiselle, seconded by Philip Loiselle, to approve the  

                 Director’s 2015 Annual Report to be submitted to CHFA and DOH. 

     The motion passed unanimously.
b.  Motion by Robert Loiselle, seconded by Eileen Page, to approve the 

     Administration Plan for the Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher Program in

     accordance with updated HUD regulations and Fair Housing Laws.  The

     Motion passed unanimously.
c.  A discussion took place regarding the need for upgrades and improvements

     to the Maple Court II facility which is presently twenty-two years old.  The 

     Director requested authorization from the Board to attend a public hearing at
                 the Killingly Town Hall on January 26th conducted by the Administrator of 
     Community Development.  The purpose of attending is to present our request      

     for funding the upgrades and improvements for further consideration by the   

     Town.  If approved, The Administrator of Community Development would 
     then be authorized to apply for a Small Cities Grant on behalf of the Housing 
     Authority.  The Director explained that in order to submit the application, it 
     would be necessary to obtain an architect to prepare plans and specs to 
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     accompany the application.  Therefore, it will be necessary to send out 
     Requests for Qualifications to begin the process and a dollar amount must be 
     authorized by the Board.  A motion was made by Robert Loiselle, seconded by 
     Eileen Page, to authorize the Director to attend the Jan. 26th hearing to request 
     a Small Cities Grant to upgrade and improve the Maple Court II facility and to 
     send out Requests for Qualifications from architects with a maximum out-of-

     pocket expenditure for plans and specs in the amount of $30,000.  Roll call as 
     follows:


Robert Loiselle
yes

Philip Stedman
yes


Andrea Jacobi

yes

Eileen Page

yes

     Motion passed unanimously.
d.  The Director explained to the Board that Roybal & Sons Fire Equipment
has maintained the ansul kitchen hood system within the Maple Court II 

     facility for over 20 years.  They recently submitted a proposal to upgrade the  

     existing 1.5 gallon system to a 3 gallon system and current NFPA code and

     UL300 Standards.  The existing system’s red steel tank is due for a 12 year

     hydrostatic testing and due to the fact that the tank is subject to internal 

     corrosion, it must be replaced and cannot be tested.  The Director reported 

     that she called the Killingly Fire Marshall to verify the validity of Roybal’s

     statements that the tank could not be tested.  The Fire Marshall advised

     that it would be in the best interest of the Housing Authority to replace the

     tank as recommended as it was possible to test it but the cost of doing so would 

     be prohibitive.  Mr. Loiselle stated that he did not want to act on this item until 

     the Director contacted Roybal and received information pertaining to the gauge 

     of stainless steel the tank is constructed of.  Motion by Robert Loiselle, 

     seconded by Eileen Page, to table action on the item until February, 2016.

     Motion passed unanimously. 

e.  Motion by Robert Loiselle, seconded by Eileen Page, to approve payment
                 of  Dec., 2015 bills numbered 37631 through 37739, EFT and EFTPS for       

     Maple Court and Birchwood Terrace and bills numbered 10609 through 10641   

     for Maple Court II.  Motion passed unanimously.
14.      Motion by Robert Loiselle, seconded by Eileen Page, to adjourn at 8:10 PM.                   
                Vote to adjourn was unanimous.
        
    Respectfully submitted,

    Eileen A. Page
  Eileen A. Page
        
    Secretary 
